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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

 

 

In the Matter of Union Electric Company  

d/b/a Ameren Missouri’s Request for a Waiver 

of Meter Testing Requirements in Anticipation 

of Automated Metering Infrastructure 

Deployment Beginning in 2020. 

) 

) 

) File No. EE-2019- 

) 

)

 

 

NOTICE OF CASE FILING 

 

 COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri ("Ameren Missouri" or 

"Company") and under 4 CSR 240-4.017(1), hereby files notice that, on or after August 3, 2019, 

it will submit an application for a waiver from certain meter testing requirements in anticipation 

of its deployment of Automated Metering Infrastructure ("AMI") beginning in 2020, as follows:   

 1.  4 CSR 240 10.030 outlines the requirements for periodic meter testing of utility 

meters, including electric utility meters.  With the pending rollout of AMI to Ameren Missouri's 

electric customers, meter testing schedules may result in testing of meters that are scheduled for 

replacement shortly thereafter.    

 2. The issues likely to be before the Commission are those outlined in 4 CSR 240-

2.060 (application requirements) and 4 CSR 240-240-10.030 (meter testing requirements).   

 3.  Ameren Missouri has had no communications with the Office of the Commission 

(as defined in 4 CSR 240-4.015(10)) respecting this matter during the preceding 90 days. 

 

       

  



 2 

      Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Paula N. Johnson   

Paula N. Johnson, #68963 

Senior Corporate Counsel 

Wendy K. Tatro, #60261 

Director & Assistant General Counsel 

Ameren Missouri 

1901 Chouteau Avenue, MC 1310 

St. Louis, MO 63103 

(314) 554-3533 (phone) 

(314) 554-4014 (fax) 

AmerenMOService@ameren.com 

 

Attorneys for Union Electric Company 

d/b/a Ameren Missouri    
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 

on the Staff of the Commission and the Office of the Public Counsel on this via electronic mail 

(e-mail) on this 4th day of June, 2019.  

 

 

 

 

/s/ Paula N. Johnson   
Paula N. Johnson 

 

 


